
Dear Members,  

As the VP in North Alberta, I am very thankful for your trust and support in the past year.  

In my role, I have tried to enhance the public’s awareness of ATIA’s mission and value. I delivered the 

introductory information session to the Calgary Immigrant Women’s Association (CIWA) in 2022. It has 

strengthened our collaboration with CIWA for years and demonstrates our goodwill to help new 

immigrants, especially women immigrants, to settle down and start a new life in Alberta.  

For the purpose of expanding ATIA’s influence and brand name, I participated in the book launching of 

Translit Volume 12 at the University of Alberta in November 2022. I represented ATIA at the celebration 

of International Translation Day held by Modern Languages and Cultural Studies at the University of 

Alberta in October 2023.  

As the vice president, I endeavor to make my humble contribution to our association, but at the same time, 

I genuinely wish I could have done more for our ATIA family. I believe our president, Roula, has led 

ATIA on the right track, and it is time for a new VP to carry on the responsibilities and move our ATIA 

family forward. I trust our new VP-North will do an outstanding job with my ATIA family’s solid 

support.  

Thank you,  

Baoyan (Rocky) Feng 

VP-North 

 

 


